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Societas Presbyterorum Parish in the care of the Fathers and

Brothers of The Sacred Heart of Jesus Today’s Mass

SOLEMNITY OF THE Readings
MOST HOLY TRINITY Welcome to this House Deuteronomy
YEAR B of God: 4:32-34, 39-40;
29th May to 6th June Talk to God before Mass Ps 32;
2021 Listen to God during Mass Romans 8: 14-17;
Talk to others after Mass Matthew 28;16-20

Dear Parishioners,

As you all know that the Government has updated its response roadmap for the easing
of COVID-19 restrictions to combat the virus. Following the Government’s update, the
Catholic Bishop’s Conference of England and Wales has prepared a general guidance
for all the parishes or place of worship.

The following are the General Guidance:

At the moment, we are requested to continue sanitising hands on entry and exit.
Taking Names for Track and Trace purposes.

Keep Social distancing — at Holy Name 2 metres- all the time when you are in
Church for Mass and other Liturgical Services.

At Holy Name the Covid-Secure capacity is 80 Households.

Holy Water Stoups are not permitted.

Congregational Singing is still prohibited. However, the parish choir (no more than 6
people) is allowed to sing for the Masses.

Holy Communion will continue to be under one kind only and the minister should
wear a face covering. It is now permitted to announce “The Body of Christ” for each
Communicant. The minister should sanitise his/her hands before and after
distributing communion.

Home Visits can now take place by Priests, Deacons, Extraordinary Ministers of
Holy Communion and other volunteers. They are requested to follow the
Government Guidance.

Prayer Groups, Catechetical and Faith Formation groups can now resume their
activities in church, the centre or in the office.

Finally, the capacity for Requiem Masses and Funeral Services will be the Covid-secure
capacity of the church which is 80 households at Holy Name.

Fr. Vincent Arulandhu SCJ
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PRAY FOR OUR SICK PARISHIONERS

Mary Arulandhu, Bernie Mortlock, Audrey Clewlow, Catherine
Freeman, Claire Harbutt, Carmen Mulholland, Denise Watson,
Teresa Goddard, Arthur Harding, Stephen Hurley, Bridget Green,
Haydee Stanton, Linda Lowe, Sr Annie Enright, Jackie
Tammam, Janet Chamberlain, Rudolf and Irene Sampays, Grace
Sharron, Joan Rawlings, Sheila Shearon, Colin Steward and
Bridget Whitfield.

RECENTLY DEAD AND ANNIVERSARIES

Please remember William John Corley, Rose Bohan and all
those who have died recently. We also remember Mary

Hayward, lan Smith, Bridie Hopkins, Kathleen and Peter
Merrigan, Michael Mann, Mary White, Sarah Dolan, Maria
Edwards, Jim Hills, Peter Stanislowow, Jimmy Haugh,
Michael Evans, Mary Evetts, Thomas Briscoe, Dorothy Higgins,
Kathleen Jones, Barry Watts, Dennis Nash, Neena

Dimmock, Leonor Murphy, Bridie Gildea, Charlie Heywood, and
all those whose anniversaries occur about this time.

Requiem Mass for William John Coley will be on Tuesday
8th June 2021 here in Holy Name Church at 1:15pm followed
by Burial at Heath Lane Cemetery at 2:30pm.

PRAYER FOR THE END OF THE PANDEMIC &

HOLY ROSARY TOGETHER WITH THE SHRINES AROUND
THE WORLD

We have been praying to the Blessed Virgin Mary during this
month of May for the end of the pandemic and for those most
closely affected by it. To conclude this prayer initiative of Pope
Francis as a parish community, we will have a prayer service
and Holy Rosary on Monday 31st May at 11:00am followed by
Holy Mass. Please do join us. Fr. Vincent SCJ.




This Week

Saturday 29th May -
Sunday 6th June

(Psalter Week 1)

Holy Mass & Services

Other Events

Saturday 29th May

THE SOLEMNITY OF
DEDICATION

12:30pm Tino Debono RIP

Sunday 30th May

SOLEMNITY OF THE MOST
HOLY TRINITY

8:30am Vivian Boland

10:30am Ints of Doreen and
Norman Kingscott

Monday 31st May

Feast of the Visitation of the
Blessed Virgin Mary

11:00am Rosary
11:30am Francis Burk

End of May Month of
Prayer

Tuesday 1st June
Memorial of St Justin, Martyr

10:00am Jenny McDermott -
Private Mass

Wednesday 2nd June
Feria in Ordinary Time

11:30am Mary Ryan

Thursday 3rd June
Memorial of Ss Charles Lwanga
and Companions, Martyrs

10:00am Ints of Theresa
Hayward - Private Mass

Friday 4th June
Feria in Ordinary Time

11:30am Eric Myers

Saturday 5th June

Memorial of St Boniface,
Bishop, Martyr

12:30pm Bernadette
Sampays RIP

Sunday 6th June
SOLEMNITY OF THE MOST
HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF
CHRIST

8:30am Michael and Anne
Doocey RIP

10:30am Tom Briscoe RIP
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Last week’s
Offertory
[Collection: £265.60

IGift Aid Envelopes:
£104.00

Standing order for
March: £1,621.17

Standing order for
April: £1,795.67

Mass Attendance
Last Sunday:198

Thank you for

supporting your
Parish.

Next Sunday’s
Mass Readings:
Exodus 24:3-8;
Ps 115;
Hebrews 9: 11-15;
Mark 14: 12-16,
22-26

VACANCY FOR A LAY CHAPLAIN AT ST PAUL’S SCHOOL
FOR GIRLS

An application pack can be downloaded from their website.
Please return your completed application form and one side of
A4 stating your suitability for the post. Closing date for this
application is Wednesday 09 June 2021 at noon. Interviews will
be taking place on Friday 11 June 2021. Their website is
www.stpaulgl.oham.sch.uk. Salary Scale 7 £20,092 term time.

MARRIAGE CARE

“The earth is filled with harmony and trust when the alliance
between man and woman is lived well.” Pope Francis

At Marriage Care we believe that men and women from all walks
of life catch a glimpse of something beautiful, hopeful and divine,
in the possibilities of marriage and family life. It is a place where
the Lord can strengthen the couple’s lives.

Our marriage preparation and support service enable couples to
nurture faithful and fruitful marriages that last, as we draw on
Catholic teaching and contemporary research to help couples
focus on the quality of their relationship with each other.

Our latest resource, Preparing Together Anywhere, is facilitated
by two trained volunteers via webcam. Groups of up to 7
engaged couples attend three 90-minute sessions over a period
of 3 weeks, with additional resources to enable couples to reflect
more deeply in between the sessions on the commitment being
entered into. Wedding plans may be on hold for some time, but
couples need not put their preparation for marriage on hold.

Through our relationship counselling service (now available via
webcam), we accompany, with compassion and practical wisdom,
couples who find themselves in need of support on their journey.
Because of the Coronavirus pandemic, we know that increases in
family stress and the impending threat of relationship breakdown
will plunge many more into financial difficulties. We are unique in
asking couples who come to us for counselling only to pay what
they can afford, reflecting our commitment to support those most
in need. Please encourage couples to connect with us today at
www.marriagecare.org.uk




